


St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held on Tuesday 27th September 2016 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate, at 7.30pm.

Present:  Chairman Cllr Elson, Cllrs Langley and Penny; and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor was in attendance.

14/135      Apologies:  apologies were received from Cllr Mason.  No changes of interest were received.

14/136     The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 4th August 2016, were accepted and signed as a true record by the chairman.  

14/137	Planning: 
a) PA16/08516: amendment to previously approved barn conversion PA14/09986 to allow for the addition of two windows, the enlargement of a third and the replacement of a stone clad elevation with tile hanging at the Mowhay Manor Farm Beeny, Boscastle, for Mr John Brooks. After some discussion the councillors returned no objections.
b) PA16/08554: amendment to previously approved application as above to include a small extension to provide a dressing room and ensuite at the Mowhay Manor Farm Beeny, Boscastle, for Mr John Brooks. After some discussion the members returned no objections.
c) General matters relating to planning.  There was nothing further to consider.
	


 14/138     Finance.    
a) Cashbook receipts and payments account. The clerk showed a spreadsheet of payments and receipts to date. The Local Maintenance Partnership grant has not yet been received. 
b) Authorisation of payments due to date.  The following cheques were issued: 100343 for Mr Ron Mason for £425 for grass cutting.  100344 to CALC for £18, payment for a training workshop for the clerk, 100345 £46.13 to the clerk for hours worked.

14/139	Co-option of a new Parish Council member.  Cllr Penny had made inquiries but had not found a suitable candidate willing to be co-opted.  A further candidate will be approached on the council’s behalf by the clerk.  
 
14/140	Correspondence had been forwarded as necessary.  Also received was a letter from Colin Wadey acknowledging the £200 cheque given to St Juliot Church for upkeep and the AONB plan for 2016-2021.

14/141	Reports.  Cllr Langley reported that the hall’s affairs continue to prosper, though he regretted that it was proving difficult to involve younger people, especially in helping out.  Cllr Elson expressed concern at the condition of an ankle-height railing on the triangle green by Anvil Cottages, Tresparrett.  Councillors agreed Mr Mason should be asked to remove it, as it is a trip hazard.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]14/142	Notice of Parish Events. There is a Harvest Supper at the hall on 22nd October.  The WI is holding a craft Four Corner Day there on 2nd November, and their Open Meeting on the evening of 10th November. 


The meeting closed at 8.15pm. 



Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..





